Note to EEN-Partners 

on the results of the consultation on the tourism industry via the SME Panel

We would like to thank all the Enterprise Europe Network (EEN)-partners who participated very actively in the consultation on the tourism industry. The high rate of response is certainly due to your efforts taken, but shows as well that this consultation was also very much appreciated by the tourism industry. 

This sectoral consultation, which was undertaken with view to the financial crisis and its impact on the economy, has shown that there is an impact felt by the tourism industry. Whereas the results of the Eurobarometer survey on the attitudes of European towards tourism (http://ec.europa.eu/enterprise/tourism/docs/studies/eurobarometer/flash_eurobarometer_analytical_report_20090320_en.pdf) have shown a more positive picture from the consumers' point of view, the SMEs expressed their serious concerns:

· 70 % of respondents are facing impacts due to the current economic situation and another 19 % said they are possibly facing impacts, of which the "increase of overall costs" was the most important one.

· 72 % of respondents have already undertaken major actions in order to cope with the impacts of the current economic situation, of which the most important one was "cutting costs".

· Asked about additional support actions to be taken at European level, the options "measures to strengthen the demand" and "measures to encourage investments and innovation" were considered as the most important ones.

As already outlined in our background note, the findings of this consultation will be an important input for a study on the competitiveness of the European tourism industry, which has been launched in December 2008 and of which the preliminary results shall be available by July 2009.

Thank you once again for successfully running this consultation!
Francesco Ianniello
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